MOKELUMNE HILL VETERANS MEMORIAL DISTRICT
MEETING MINUTES
October 11, 2021
                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Meeting called to order by the Chair, Thomas Ringlein at 7:00 pm.  Board members present were Thomas Ringlein, Patty Yocom, Noelle Ringlein, Ken Ringlein, and Bill Dahl.   Also, present were Mike Moran, Shirley Nester, Will Mosgrove, and Rich Kingsmill.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, the minutes from the September meeting were read and approved as written.
PUBLIC COMMENT— Mike Moran wanted to remind everyone about the phone book they are putting together for the community.  He also wanted to remind everyone that Turkey in the Barrel tickets were available, and that he had them for sale.
DISCUSSION TO MOVE THE SECURITY CAMERA FROM HOBBS FIELD — The neighborhood watch leaders (Shirley Nester and Will Mosgrove) made a request to consider moving the security camera from Hobbs Field to a more central location in downtown Mokelumne Hill to attempt to solve an uptick in theft from Mokelumne Hill residents.  We discussed that the camera does not belong to the Mokelumne Hill Veterans Memorial District, and we are not the ones that get to decide where it is placed.  We have the camera on loan from the Calaveras County Sheriff specifically to monitor a high crime area at Hobbs Field.  We suggested that the neighborhood watch petition the Sheriffs office to obtain their own camera for additional high crime areas in town, or consider a system available commercially for the same purpose.
REPORT ON MAINTENANCE AT TOWN HALL AND PARK FACILITIES — We did not have a representative from the Friends of the DK Lawson Horse Arena present to discuss the facility.  Regarding community gardens, Will Mosgrove was present to request that permission be granted to install more permanent fencing covering a slightly larger area for community garden use.  After looking at the map of the proposed fence, which would be constructed by Alex Fischer Fencing with donated labor and donated materials from Sender’s hardware in Valley Springs, motion was made by Patty Yocom to accept the changes and allow construction of the fencing – Ken Ringlein seconded the motion.  Vote was 5 ayes and 0 noes.  Regarding the installation of a second water meter to measure the water usage from the community gardens, decision was made to not install a second water meter, and allow the community gardens to have their water metered along with Hobbs Field.  Also discussed was usage for Hobbs Field for the fund raiser organized by Greg Kuntz, and it was agreed that usage of the field would be subject to a $50.00 per day fee for usage. Also discussed was that when inspecting the field before the fund raiser softball tournament, that one of the bases was destroyed, and that only home plate and two other bases were usable.  Bill motioned to spend up to $350 to purchase new break away bases to use for organized games and be stored otherwise.  Ken seconded the motion.  Vote was 5 yeas and 0 noes.  Also discussed was that the 3 center lights in the Town Hall are not operable, and we are unsure whether or not it is bad bulbs, faulty wiring, or a bad dimmer switch.  Plans were made to further discuss after speaking with an electrician or finding a ladder large enough to replace the bulbs.
TOWN HALL BATHROOM REMODEL – Timeline was discussed as follows: 13-15 October flooring will be completed, 18-19 October the plumbing will be complete, 20 October electrical fixtures will be final installed, 21 October the partitions are scheduled to be installed, and we will wait to install cabinets until afterwards since no board members were convinced that they would look proper in the new restrooms. 
OGALS GRANT APPLICATION— The application for the grant money is due at the end of December and everyone was instructed to continue working on their portion of the application.  
UPDATE ON SURPLUS PROPERTY - Table for next month along with the 1,500 names and mailing addresses obtained by Ken Ringlein.  
DISCUSSION ON TIMELINE FOR BALLOT MEASURE – Still need to contact the County elections office regarding putting the measure on the ballot for tax money.
TREASURERS REPORT—Attached treasurer’s report was discussed.  See attached.
CORRESPONDENCE — none to record.
Meeting Adjourned at 9:50 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Noelle Ringlein, Secretary                                                     Thomas Ringlein, Chairperson
